M. R. Hyker's Latest Adventure
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03-25-06: Hawksbill Summit/Rose River Falls Loop - This was a scheduled Sierra Club Outing. Despite the chance of precipitation I was joined by 9 other daring hikers: Rox, Cathleen, Ping, Jennifer, Heidi, Larry, Tom, Rob and Ken filled the ranks. The hike starts on the AT and offers many views. Despite the heavy cloud cover we could still see down into the Shenandoah valley. The climb up to Hawksbill wasn't too bad. There are a lot of nice switchbacks along the Salamander Trail. We reached the summit a little after 12:00. We took in the nearly 360 degree view and ate a quick lunch before proceeding. We could see row after row of clouds blowing in from the west. As we descended it began to snow. For the rest of the trek we would deal with periods of snow showers followed by briefer periods of bright sunshine. The weather was very unsettling to say the least. As we descended to the Rose River Falls I knew they wouldn't be at their best. A very dry winter has left all of the streams running low. It began to snow again just as we reached the falls. They were OK but not as nice as on previous trips. We took a few minutes to catch our breath and then began the final ascent back to to Skyline Drive. As we reached the cars we were fully exposed as the wind swept through Fishers Gap. We quickly threw our gear into the cars and bid each other farewell until the next time.
